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JUNE 17, 2003 

RE: Docket No. 020091-WS - Application for transfer of majority 
organizational control of Service Management Systems, Inc., holder of 
Certificates Nos. 517-W and 450-S in Brevard County, from Petrus Group, 
L . P .  to IRD Osprey, LLC d/b/a Aquarina Utilities. 

ISSUE 1: Should the transfer of majority organizational control of Service 
Management Systems, Inc. from the Petrus Group, L.P. to IRD Osprey, LLC 
d/b/a Aquarina Utilities be approved? 
RECOMMENDATION: Yes. The transfer of majority organizational control is 
in the public interest and should be approved. 
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ISSUE 2: Should the scrivener errors in the territory description be 
corrected? 
RECOMMENDATION: Yes. The scrivener errors described in staff's analysis 
should be corrected as shown in Attachment A of staff's June 5, 2003 
memorandum. In addition, within 90 days from the date of the order 
approving the transfer, the utility should be required to file revised 
water and wastewater territory descriptions, consolidated territory maps, 
and revised tariff sheets. Upon verification that the revised territory 
descriptions accurately reflect the utility's approved service territory, 
staff should be given the authority to issue an administrative order in 
this docket 

- 
approving the revised territory descriptions. 

OWED 

ISSUE 3: Should the existing rates and charges for the utility be 
continued? 
RECOMMENDATION: Yes. The rates and charges approved for the utility 
should be continued. The tariff filing reflecting the change in majority 
control should be approved and effective for services rendered or 
connections made on or after the stamped approval date. 

ISSUE 4: Should the docket be closed? 
RECOMMENDATION: No. The docket should remain open pending receipt of 
revised water and wastewater territory descriptions, composite territory 
maps, and revised tariff sheets. Upon verification that the revised 
territory descriptions accurately reflect the utility's approved service 
territory, staff should be given the authority to issue an administrative 
order in this docket approving the revised territory descriptions and 
closing the docket. 
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